From: Bob Colclough >

**Sent:** Monday, March 4, 2024 8:54 AM **To:** Murray Walters < <u>mwalters@rdn.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: River's Edge Water Quality Improvement Project - Seeking Board Approval for Type of

Participating Area Approval

Murray,

On behalf of the River's Edge Water Advisory Committee (REWAC) I thank the Electoral Area Services Committee for deferring consideration of this item at the February meeting so that we could have additional time to review the report, options and recommendation.

We subsequently met and I can report that the REWAC endorsed the recommendation, unanimously, to use a petition process to obtain participating area approval for the associated borrowing.

I also take this opportunity to thank you for responding to our questions promptly and thoroughly while we worked through the report, as well as since.

The REWAC recommends that there be a thorough engagement process associated with this project, prior to the petition and should it be successful through to completion. As such the REWAC offers to work with you/staff to help ensure the community is well and accurately informed and has ample opportunity for input – prior to and for the petition, and as while the work proceeds through the well drilling and pump testing stages and associated option development and selection.

so unable to attend the EASC meeting on March 7th. Please ensure this email is circulated to the committee members prior to the meeting.

Sincerely,

Bob Colclough, Chair, REWAC